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CHARTRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held in Chartridge Village Hall

 on Wednesday 8th June 2011 at 8.00 p.m.

Present:  Cllrs; Brown, Keen, Howell, Jones, Davies & Pegg 
Also present:  The Clerk. 2 x members of the public (former Cllr Lunn and former Clerk, D Clarke)
1. Apologies for absence 
 Cllr Lherbier.
2. Minutes of meeting held on 11th May 2011

Approved with one amend:  Reference to the lay-by in Asheridge Hill, within Item 10, should read ‘Cllr Keen asked for bollards, or similar, to be replaced in the lay-by ½ way up Asheridge Hill in a move to preventing vehicular access’.
3. Members’ declarations of interest
Cllr Pegg and Cllr Keen expressed a members interest, albeit non-prejudicial, in the application to develop the old Bellingdon Brickworks.
4. Questions from members of the public

None

5. Questions to the Chairman
Cllr Keen raised the point that the roadside hedges in the Bank Farm / Asheridge Farm area are now unacceptably overgrown.  A request was made that Bucks County Council be asked to cut back these hedges

The Chairman took the opportunity to welcome D Clarke to the meeting and offer his and the council members’ thanks to Dave for the years of service as Clerk to Chartridge Parish Council.  The Chairman wished Dave a very happy retirement.  Mr Lunn gave his thanks and good wishes also.  

An extra-ordinary parish council meeting was called, by the Chairman, for 16th June 2011, 7.00pm in order to approve and sign off accounts for 2010-2011.

6. Matters arising

a) Clerks Report 
The Bank Mandate with amends to signatories and addressee details was signed.
b) Donate a Gate

Recent correspondence has been unsuccessful in implementing this scheme.  Possible further approaches were discussed and will be added to the agenda for the next meeting.

c) Chartridge End Pond

Cllr Jones proposed that he implement a working party to clear silt from the pond and apply for a grant from the Chiltern Society to help fund this. It was suggested that the Parish Council may contribute to the costs.  Cllr Jones to report back at the next meeting.

d) Replacement seat for swing

Following Cllr Howell’s previous reports back on this to the effect that the swing seat is robust and that no purchase is necessary at the time being, this item can now be removed from the agenda.
e) Gulley clearance
No activity noted

f) Web site
It was unanimously agreed that the website required upgrading and updating and that is should be hosted within the parish council.  Cllr Pegg and the Clerk are to report back at the next meeting with proposals. Cllr Howell will speak with Mrs Gordon to understand how the council members can currently access to amend the site.
7. Planning.  

Decisions

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Outstanding

	2019 AV
	357A Chartridge Lane
	Outstanding

	0506
	Cedarwood, Cedar Grove, Bellingdon
	No objections

	0685
	Blue Pines, Bellingdon
	Outstanding

	0470
	Land adj South View, Two Gates Lane, Bellingdon
	No objections

	0581
	Melita, Bellingdon
	No objections

	0671
	320 Chartridge Lane
	No objections

	0582
	Rosemount, Pednor
	No objections

	0734
	Cherry Tree Farm, Pednor
	No objections

	0517
	Wychelm Farm, Pednor
	No objections

	0629 OA
	Old Brickworks Site, Bellingdon
	Council to raise an observation that i) Tree Preservation Orders relating to this site have been previously been requested  by local residents ii) the outline of the application is flawed – there is insufficient detail and appears to be no Registered Social Landlord involved at this stage iii) the application bears distinct similarity to application CH/2010/1635/FA that was turned down


Appeals
An appeal against the refusal of CH/2010/1606/FA for a new garage/outbuilding at Meadow Ridge, Pednor, has been allowed
8. Finance

Accounts 1st April to 31st May were approved.
The council will apply for  Bucks County Council Highways Department, to repay expenses incurred during local gulley clearance. 

9. To approve invoices for payment
a)        Village working party Pond Clearance (approx £110 but cheque not yet raised)

b)
Audit fee £60.00

c)
Donation to Bellingdon & Asheridge Village Hall playground, for replacement equipment £1000.  It was noted that the Parish Council will not be able to fund the entire purchase of new playground equipment however the Council will approach the District Council for a grant and report back at the next meeting

d)
Clerks’ salary and expenses
10. Representatives reports  
a)
Trees
Cllr Pegg will chase the request made almost 2 years ago for Tree Preservation orders to be placed on 2 identified trees within the parish.  

It was noted that one of the trees in Chartridge has overgrown, out to a power line, and is therefore posing a risk. Transport for Bucks to be chased to assign a local area technician to deal with this. . 
b) School

The village school has appointed 3 x new teachers

c) NAGS

It has been noted that there is little police presence in the area and a request for ‘Have your Say’ Police presence has been made.  It was also proposed that the parish councillors make use of SID at some stage to help manage the issue of speeding traffic.

11. Items for Road Gangs

The Clerk fed back on correspondence from the Highways department that areas previously identified, including The Warren, Little Hundridge Lane, Cholesbury Lane & Oak Lane, to the effect that all the parish council’s requests are being considered and the County Council will response by end of July.

It was noted that one of the road signs in Pednor (indicating direction for Great Pednor and Little Pednor) is in need of repair.

12
School Transport Consultation
Cllr Davies reported back on this matter.  It would appear that school transport will only be free when it is  to the closest school in your catchment area.  For children attending schools that do not meet with this criteria the government will phase out free transport.  It would appear that this will come into immediate effect for September 2011 intake at Senior School level.  It is at present unclear when free transport will cease for those already attending school.  There will be no school transport subsidy for pupils entering 6th form.

13
Best kept village
If either Chartridge or Bellingdon are interested in entering details can be obtained through the Clerk 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 21:25.

Chairman……………………………..

Date……………………………..
Date of next meeting:  Wednesday 27th July at Chartridge Village Hall, 8 pm.
Chart  08-06-11

